










proposals. Some VISNs made the blanket statement that care would be contracted out to meet 
excess demand in 2012 and 2022. Considering that extensive research and cost analysis that will 
have to be done concerning available resources (if they are available) within each community, 
The American Legion does not believe that is much of a plan. 

Enhanced Use Lease Agreements - Through the use of EU leases, V A can receive cash or "in­
kind" consideration (such as facilities, services, goods, or equipment). Several of the VISNs 
proposed enhanced-use lease agreements with the public and private sectors. VA should 
continue to seek opportunities in the area of enhanced use leasing. It can certainly have a 
positive impact on service delivery to veterans and local communities. 

V AlDoD Sharing - There are many opportunities for sharing between VA and the Department 
of Defense (DoD). Both VA and DoD benefit from these agreements, and every effort should be 
made by the VISNs to pursue this avenue in order to save money through cost avoidance, in 
particular pharmaceuticals, supplies and maintenance services. 

The American Legion intends to remain an active partner with VA during this critical process of 
realigning the agency's capital assets to better serve American's veterans. Recent developments 
in the CARES process serve to reinforce our concerns outlined in this testimony. The 
Undersecretary for Health sent back the market plans to 15 VISNs and 20 facilities with 
instructions to develop other options and look at further consolidating inpatient services in many 
of the facilities. Additionally, the CARES Commission hearings, after being postponed for 60 
days are due to start August 12, 2003. These hearings concern the National Cares Plan, which no 
one has seen yet, and won' t until at least August 1, 2003. That gives no lead time for 
stakeholders to study the plan before written statements are due for the initial hearings. The 
delays have given rise to many questions and concerns on the part of the stakeholders. We will 
continue to be vigilant in monitoring the progress in CARES. Indeed, the CARES process may 
require congressional oversight given the above concerns. 

I thank you again for your commitment to veterans and look forward to working with you and 
the Committee on these important issues. 
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